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ANNOUNCEMENT

The board of directors of Elec & Eltek International Holdings Limited (the “Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that Elec & Eltek International Company Limited (“EEIC” and together with its subsidiaries, the “EEIC Group”), a subsidiary of the Company which is engaged in printed circuit boards (“PCB”) business and the shares of which are listed on the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited, has recently undergone a major rationalization program which includes organizational restructuring and process re-engineering in its Hong Kong operation in line with its effort to continuously streamline the PCB business operations.

In this exercise, the EEIC Group has laid off about 140 employees from its manufacturing operation and various corporate functions in Hong Kong, which currently bear the highest operating costs amongst the EEIC Group’s worldwide operations and approximately HK$11.2 million one-time redundancy payment would be incurred. The streamlining exercise is not expected to cause any adverse impact on the EEIC Group’s productivity and delivery schedules. This rationalization action will further improve the EEIC Group’s competitiveness and put the EEIC Group in a better position to face the economic challenges which may arise from the recent tragic event in the U.S.

The Group continues to hold the view that the medium- and long-term prospects for the PCB industry in the region, particularly China, remain positive. The anticipated strong growth in China’s PCB industry in the medium term should benefit the EEIC Group as outsourcing by Original Equipment Manufacturers and Contract Manufacturers continues to increase.

By order of the Board

David So Cheung Sing

Chairman

Hong Kong, 28 September, 2001

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the South China Morning Post dated 3/10/2001
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